MINUTES OF A BUDGET MEETING OF THE COUNTY OF HANCOCK, STATE OF ILLINOIS, HELD AT THE COUNTY COURTHOUSE IN THE CITY OF CARTHAGE ON OCTOBER 22, 2024

The meeting was called to order by chairman Wayne Bollin at 7:05 p.m.  Members in attendance included Harry Douglas, Tom Bergmeier, Mark Menn, Alex Blythe, and Dennis Castlebury.  Absent was Mark Hanson and Steve Lucie.  

Health insurance reimbursement on page 7 is $120,000.  The levy numbers were gone through.  Jake Johnson was called.  The levy totals were discussed.  

Ms. James was called to discuss her staff salaries.   

Ms. Weber was called and her staff salaries were discussed.  Salary disparity in the courthouse was discussed.  Mr. Bergmeier stated there should be a wage scale.  Mr. Menn stated it is up to the office holder how much they want to pay their staff, not the board.  Mr. Johnson was contacted again to make sure this is correct.  The board cannot dictate what each office pays their staff but they are in charge of that budget line item.   A total of $12,000 will be taken out of the circuit clerk’s staff salary line item and put in contingencies.  

Economic development will carry over $10,000 from 2024 and another $10,000 will be added for 2025 for Ms. Harnack to use towards economic growth.  She will contact the finance committee with her ideas of how to use this.

Premium medical is $93,000.

Jeff Totten, Sheriff Duffy, Ms. Weber, and Ms. James will be asked to come to the next meeting on October 29 at 7 p.m. 

Mr. Menn stated the board may want to start discussing the per diem rates for board members as it is a long process.  Motion to recess was made by Mr. Douglas, seconded by Mr. Blythe.  All members present voted aye.  Meeting adjourned at 9:00 p.m.

							Respectfully submitted,



							Wayne Bollin, Committee Chair
